Maumee Valley Presbytery

Dean McGormley, Stated Clerk

1643 Greenwood Court

Cell Phone 734-497-8069
Brooklyn, MI  49230

dmcgormley@gmail.com

April 10, 2020
To:
Presbytery Ministers and Elder Commissioners
From:
Dean McGormley, Stated Clerk of Maumee Valley Presbytery
Re:
Status of the Presbytery Meeting scheduled for May 19
Dear Colleagues,
I hope that all of you are well and that you are finding new ways to do ministry in the midst of this pandemic and the inability to gather in person as the body of Christ within you individual congregations.

It should come as no surprise that given the information we have as of today, we will not be able to MEET IN PERSON at the May meeting of presbytery.  We have a policy as to how to cancel a Presbytery meeting if we have a "snow" day, but our policies do not speak to the issue at hand.

Having conferred with the leadership of MVP, please receive this letter as notification that we will not meet in Norwalk for the May meeting.

HOWEVER, we will be attempting to provide special learning modules for the scheduled time on May 19.  As yet they have not been finalized, but we know that they will happen by gathering in interest groups using ZOOM.  Zoom has been very effective in many of our congregations and the presbytery as we meet and worship during these times of separation.  You CAN use ZOOM by phone even if you do not have a computer.

So between now and May 19, please do what you can to learn how to use this tool for gathering electronically.  Over the next few weeks we will be trying to make sure each church of the Presbytery can be represented in May even though this will NOT be an officially called meeting.

Thank you for your understanding during these trying times and if there are ways the Presbytery might better serve you and or your church, don't hesitate to call me.

Dean McGormley

